   
Minutes
Biennial Audits Oversight Commission

				Monday, December 13, 2021
			     	        5:05 PM thru 5:35 PM

Commission Members			Speakers

In Attendance					Josh Pasch, Department of Audits

Eric T. Costello, Chairman			Other Attendees – Approximately 15
Nick Mosby, City Council President	
Bill Henry, Comptroller		
Isaac “Yitzy” Schleifer, Councilmember
Kristerfer Burnett, Councilmember
Henry Raymond, Director of Finance		
Isabel Cumming, Inspector General					
		

1. Chairman Costello introduced the commission members and stated that the committee intends to bring agency heads before the committee starting with the next scheduled meeting, January 2022 to discuss their corrective actions from applicable Audit Findings.
2. The Committee voted on and approved the Minutes from the last meeting; March 24, 2021.  A copy of the Minutes and Voting Record are posted online.
3. Member Henry stated that the Audit Office will be focusing more on Performance Audits. Member Raymond stated that he believes it is a wise decision to allocate more time on Performance Audits.  He also stated, “Per the Government Finance Officers Association (GFOA), The Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR)  is to be renamed to the Annual Comprehensive Financial Report (ACFR)
1. Josh Pasch from the Department of Audits gave a PowerPoint Presentation. A copy is on file.  The presentation included: (Status of, audit findings/recommendations, updates and etc.)
I.  Calendar Year 2021 – Group A Audits 
· For the following agencies:
· Fire Department
· Baltimore City Information Technology
· Department of General Services
· Department of Finance
· Department of Public Works
· Department of Housing and Community Development, and
· Mayor’s Office of Homeless Services
II. Findings and Recommendations of Issued Reports
III. Implementation Status of Prior Findings and Action Plans
IV. Calendar Year 2022 Group B Audits
4. Chairman Costello stated that he intends to introduce a Charter Amendment sometime in the future to clean up some of the issues associated with the language in the Charter; to make sure the language is sound.
5. Commission members made comments and asked Mr. Pasch questions. Some were: 
· Questions
· Do you have the dates set for your next round of recommendations?
· Have you come up with the scope of the next audits?
· How do you ensure that agencies are doing what they say they will do (corrective actions)?  Follow-up?
· How do you verify agencies have completed their correction actions?
· Comments/Conversations
· Member Henry talked about some of the processes and types of notices sent for follow-up review for agencies’ corrective action plans
6. Per Chairman Costello, the committee will review the scope of the next audits at the next meeting.  In response to same, Mr. Pasch stated he will get the list out to the Commission members sometime in early to mid-January.
7. Chairman Costello stated that there will be at least three (3) items on the next agenda:
1. Approval of Minutes 
2. Review of the Scope of Audits for 2022, and
3. Pertinent agency officials will attend meeting to discuss correction action plans
8. Meeting adjourned.
 



Vote taken: __________________________________
 
 Yeas _____    Nays ________
 

             etc/mm
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